The Lake Boon Commission 1/30/01

The meeting commenced at 7:20pm with all Commissioners present. Meeting was attended by subcommittee members and interested parties including: Don Hawkes, Lee Heron, Barbara Clancy, Roger Duchasneau, Dave Gray, Deb Schuman, Georgie Smith and Dick Gelpkie.

Lee Lyman from Lycott Assoc. went over a list of questions about his draft report and answered all questions of all in attendance. Lee also answered questions regarding the notice of intent process for drawdown and water treatment of Lake Boon. Lee will e-mail requested changes to the Lycott report to each LBC member by Feb. 13 th and receive any comments by 2/20/01.

Our February 20th 7:30pm meeting will include a presentation by Mr. Lyman regarding Lake Management and Town Boards of Health, Conservation Commissions, Selectman and Residents will be invited. JT (Stow) and Connie (Hudson) will extend the invitations.

Deb Schuman (Friends of Lake Boon) and Richard Gelpkie will call Bob Durand and /or Mike Flemming and inquire about the Lake Demonstration Grant Program and secure a certified list of Lake abutters from each Town.

Conray Wharff will contact Steve Assen at DEM to inquire about an extension to our year 2000 grant.

March 3rd was stated as a goal to mail the notices of intent and letters to the abutters. Joint hearings with both Towns were proposed.

Water treatment costs were estimated at \$50,000 (first year) and \$10,000-20,000 subsequent years (depending on whether drawdown was also done or not).

Minutes of 1/16/01 were unanimously approved. Reminder to include a ten-minute open forum in the agenda was stated. Next Meeting; 2/13/01 7:30pm. Meeting adjourned at 9:49pm.

Respectfully submitted: Cindy Curley, Stow

